        

Minutes of the Curriculum Committee Meeting  -- 17 November 2006 
                           Revised January 27, 2007
The meeting was held as an Interactive Video Conference (IVC) including Brenham and Bryan sites
Attendance List

Brenham Site:    Amber Surmiller (Schulenburg Faculty Rep), Debbi Vavra (For Larry Campbell, Fine Arts), James Nabors (Brenham Faculty Rep), Gary Ivy (For Randy Hoppens, Math and Engineering), Mark Bernier (Humanities), Dennis Crowson (visitor), Scott Baehren (Dean, Sealy), Linda Flynn (Director, Library Services), Mark Wilkening (Business and Computer Science), Mary Barnes (Social Science), Doug Pierce (Agriculture and Applied Science), Ken French (Natural Science), and Ron Johnston (VPAA) 

Bryan Site:
Division Chairs: Judy Baker, Marcello Bussiki, Bill Nix, Nancy Wright, Ron Hammond, Bob Brick, Margie Dyer, Blanche Brick, Thena Parrott 

Asst. DC: Jean Westbrook, Twila Miller, Susan Slowey, Linda Richardson, Dennis Utley

Ex-officio Members: John Beaver, Shelly Peacock, Guadalupe Reyes

Faculty Member: Tamara Carley

The meeting was begun at 1:34 pm by Mark Bernier who was standing in for Randal Hoppens, chair.
The minutes of the October 20th meeting were amended to indicate the revision was done on 3 November 2006 rather than 3 October 2006.  Otherwise the minutes were approved without dissent.
An attendance list was circulated at both of the IVC sites. 

Old Business  -- None
New Business

1.  Bill Nix discussed changes he has made to the Transfer Articulation Form to meet the requirements of the Texas Higher Education Coordinating Board (THECB).  The university staff members are unwilling to use the form we provide and prefer to respond on official university letterhead instead.  To make a full and complete response more likely, Thena Parrott suggested that we provide a cut and paste template to make the desired response easier for the university personnel..  Bill Nix requested that once we receive the revised form from him, that we tell him any proposed changes we have to offer.  He will send us a revised form for members of the Curriculum Committee to vote on in the coming days.
2.    Judy Baker proposed the PHED Unique Needs Course BUSI 2372 Business Statistics be added to the courses offered by the College.   The course is to help local residents achieve a bachelor’s degree awarded by Sam Houston State University and would mainly benefit bank employees in the cities of Bryan and College Station.  The university would send faculty to the Bryan campus to teach the upper division courses.  Because the course is designated as a “unique needs course”, we had to either find two or more universities at which it is a part of an existing program or else develop an articulation agreement with one university.  Judy Baker indicated that the articulation agreement has already been signed by both institutions’ presidents.  Although she provided a master course syllabus and other documents, not all members received the attachments.  The new course has both mathematics and English prerequisites.  The course proposal was approved unanimously by the members of the Curriculum Committee.  Dr. Johnston indicated that the needs the documents so he can send it to the THE Coordinating Board directly.  Ms. Baker indicated that the course would be offered in the 2007 fall semester.  They are hoping for approximately 15 students in the first class.
       

3.     Dennis Crowson, the Blinn College registrar was asked to discuss his suggestion for changing the requirements for students seeking more than one degree from the College.  He indicated that he had examined the practices of several sister institutions and found a wide range of policies.  The most extreme were those of El Paso Community College and Del Mar College, both of which have no restriction on the number of degrees that may be awarded.  He proposed limiting the second degree to students earning an additional 18 hours of credit.  Dr. Johnston suggested permitting only one AA and one AS degree per student provided they have at least 18 additional hours of credit for the second degree.  Ken French proposed that we approve this as a motion.  After Bob Brick expressed concern that the same core curriculum courses would apply to both degrees, and after considering that there may be a lengthy time lag between degrees and that the AAS should also be considered, the motion was tabled by its author.  Mr. Bernier will inform the chair of the committee that a subcommittee should be formed to consider the ramifications of the proposed motion.  Dr. Johnston suggested that it would be expedient to try to resolve this matter at the January meeting of the Curriculum Committee in order to meet the deadline for the hard copy of the next issue of the Blinn College Catalog.  The official version is still the on-line version of the Catalog, however.  Mr. Crowson indicated that Houston Community College has the policy we are considering and that North Harris Community College has a similar policy except that they allow multiple degrees to be awarded.
4.  Mr. Bernier asked if there was any other new business to discuss.  Since there was none, Mark Wilkening proposed adjournment.  Doug Pierce seconded this motion.

Notes:  Ron Hammond sent Mr. Hoppens a note indicating that he was sending Jean Westbrook and ADC Twila Miller to attend and for one to vote in his place.
Audrey Herbrich sent Mr. Hoppens a note about her being on maternity leave until the end of the fall semester and expressed her support for the BUSI 2372 course as well as her approval of Mr. Crowson’s suggested changes in the requirements for awarding a second degree.

Kenneth A. French, Secretary

Curriculum Committee

 
